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Oxfordshire Health and Wellbeing Board 
 

Date of Meeting: 15 November 2018 

 

Title of Paper: Integrated System Delivery Board – Terms of Reference 

 

Paper for: Discussion  Decision  Information  

 

Purpose and Executive Summary: 

The Integrated System Delivery Board has developed the attached Terms of 

Reference setting out the membership and purpose of the Board as a sub group of 

the Health and Wellbeing Board. 

 

The key purpose of the Integrated System Delivery Board is to advance integration 

of health and social care in Oxfordshire as set out in the Health and Wellbeing 

Strategy.   

 

Membership of the ISDB spans health and social care; commissioners and 

providers. Mental and physical health commissioners and providers are included.  

The work of the ISDB will plan for both now and the future delivery of services.  

Existing delivery structures will be used, where possible to advance this system 

focussed work.   

 

All system partners are committed to working with key stakeholders and our local 

communities to ensure a transparent and evidenced based approach to future 

service provision decisions.  ISDB members will champion this approach, solutions 

will be developed as a system; not as individual organisations. 

 

Clinical leadership in terms of insight, influence and expertise is critical throughout 

the delivery structure.  In this context ‘clinical’ is used in an all-encompassing way 

and refers to social care experts, Drs, Nurses, Allied Health Professionals and those 

involved in both the design and delivery of the services.   

 

As a subgroup of the Health and Wellbeing Board, the ISDB will report progress to 

the Health and Wellbeing Board and to individual organisations’ respective 

Boards/Cabinet as appropriate. 

 

Recommendations: 

It is recommended that the Health and Wellbeing Board approves the Terms of 

Reference for the Integrated System Delivery Board. 

 

Financial Implications of Paper: 
None 
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Executive Lead: Louise Patten, Oxfordshire CCG louise.patten@nhs.net  

 

Author: Jo Cogswell, Oxfordshire CCG jo.cogswell@nhs.net  
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